Blackhorse Primary School bans smartphones to enhance student safety and mental health
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At Blackhorse Primary School in Bristol, a significant policy shift aims to address mounting concerns around the safety and mental well-being of students by banning smartphones outright. In a recent decision, the school will no longer allow pupils to bring these devices onto campus, a move prompted by an incident that highlighted the detrimental impact of excessive smartphone use among children. Executive Headteacher Simon Botten recounted a shocking event where a Year Six student returned to school to find their phone had accumulated 9,000 notifications overnight. This revelation catalysed discussions among staff and parents regarding the potential risks associated with smartphones, including cyberbullying and inappropriate online interactions.
Botten has been observing the gradual shift in children's interactions with technology over nearly two decades. He noted that early indicators such as minor disputes via text messages have evolved into more serious issues, with children increasingly isolated in an online world at the expense of real-life interactions. This shift has raised alarms over the rising incidents of cyberbullying and predatory online behaviour targeted at vulnerable children. The decision to restrict smartphone access followed a thorough consultation process with parents, many of whom voiced significant concerns over the safety of their children in both physical and digital spaces.
The school undertook a proactive approach, engaging parents by facilitating discussions about the perceived versus actual dangers related to their children's safety. Notably, some participating parents who are police officers provided insights that reframed worries about physical dangers while emphasising the underestimated threats that lurk online. As a compromise, the school will allow students who walk alone to use basic "brick" phones for communication. Parents were reminded of alternative methods of school communication, such as an app monitoring their children’s attendance, which assures them of their safety during the school day.
Support for the ban reflects a broader trend among educational institutions and parents advocating for reduced smartphone usage. Similar initiatives have emerged elsewhere, such as at Kingswood School in Bath, which has implemented a phone-free policy using secured pouches and has observed an uptick in student engagement and socialisation in response. Moreover, grassroots movements like the 'Smartphone Free Childhood' group have gained traction in Bristol, rallying thousands of parents to campaign for delayed smartphone access. This movement is part of a national dialogue concerning the balance between technological access and the mental health of children. 
Amid these changes, Blackhorse Primary is reinforcing its commitment to student safety through comprehensive safeguarding measures, including an e-safety curriculum and robust child protection policies. The feedback from recent consultations reflects a community keen on prioritising children's well-being, recognising the need for balanced discussions on the implications of smartphone use. As such, the school is poised to play a pivotal role in shaping children’s experiences with technology, ensuring that educational outcomes remain intact while safeguarding their mental health.
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